Town Of Sanbornton

BUDGET COMMITTEE

Meeting minutes

January 22, 2013

Present Katy Wells, Jeff Jenkins, Roger Grey, Earl Leighton,  TA Bob Veloski and Dave Nickerson.

At 6:35 pm, Chair Leighton recognized the presence of a quorum and called the meeting to order.
Jeff Jenkins made a motion to break up tonight’s agenda and swap things around, 2nd my Chair Leighton all were in favor.
Chair Leighton reported he received two emails regarding the open budget committee position.  An email came from Tim Lang and John Olmstead, Mr. Olmstead was present this evening and members of the committee asked him questions.  Mr. Olmstead introduced himself and stated he is a resident of Sanbornton and gave a brief description of his background and stated he is currently the ZBA chairman. Jeff asked if Mr. Olmstead was interested in running for the position in May, and Mr. Olmstead was interested.  Roger asked what Mr. Olmstead’s fiscal philosophy was and he responded that he likes to find middle ground or keep to the rate of inflation.  Dave questioned if Mr. Olmstead could say “no” to a friend if they disagreed on a budget and not play favorites.  Mr. Olmstead assured the committee that he is true to a position he takes and he has “no friends” when it comes to being a member of this committee.  Mr. Olmstead added that he will learn what he needs to, to get the job done.  Dave made a motion to appoint John Olmstead to fill the remainder of Jim Wells term 2nd by Roger all were in favor.  Chair Leighton will get the by-laws and conflict of interest policy to Mr. Olmstead and check with Jane to see if Jim Wells submitted his resignation in writing so that a full appointment can be made. 
Minutes

Jeff Jenkins made a motion to approve the minutes of January 15, 2012, 2nd by Chair Leighton,
All were in favor.

Mail/Correspondence

Reviewed above.
Review of Financial Report 

Received not reviewed
New Business

Other- Appointments

DPW- Johnny Van Tassel, Director

Johnny Van Tassel met with the Budget Committee to present the FY14 budget for DPW.  Jeff reported that he met with Johnny to discuss the questions raised at the last meeting, regarding tires and overtime line items. Johnny reported that the line item for overtime in ’08 and ’09 were higher than last year or they were over due to the inability to predict what winter will bring.  Johnny also responded to questions regarding line ending .398 and lowering this could affect the level of service the town would receive in the event they needed it.  He also reviewed the expenditures to date (6.5 months).  Johnny responded to questions regarding how the town is plowed to clear up the questions of how the hired snow removal is used.  Johnny would also like to look at stock piling some supplies for times after the pits closed to be able to work on the roads if needed.  Jeff pointed out that line item .694 was overspent last year but the deficit was squeezed from the other lines in the budget not spent.  Dave again asked Johnny about the grader tires and Johnny responded that the tires needed to put on the grader for grading dirt roads were different than what Dave referred to.  Johnny reported the cost of new tires is $1450 a tire plus $65 to mount plus $15.  Johnny also reported that recaps are only $100 a tire cheaper.  Johnny will continue to make calls for additional pricing, however some of the other calls already made would only save $50 a tire. Katy asked about .120 for temporary help and Johnny responded that this line could be dropped to a $1 if need be, it was going to be used for shoveling and Jeff added that its original purpose was for summer help while regulars were on vacation.  Johnny, Jeff and Chair Leighton agreed that looking into subcontracting for DPW vs. employees was worth while to research.  It was discussed that .681-.685 bridges was for maintenance only and the CIP covered the actual bridge repair.
Transfer Station- Johnny Van Tassel, DPW Director
Johnny Van Tassel met with the Budget Committee to present the FY14 budget for the Transfer Station. The committee discussed with Johnny if there was any effect on the town services for the recent buyout of Bestway.  Johnny stated that we have a 3-year contract so no change should happen currently. Katy questioned if there was any set pricing for the construction waste/dumpster.  Johnny discussed that there is a need for a scale for more accurate reimbursement but that the costs to dump vary.  Chair Leighton added that other towns use these scales efficiently and Bob Veloski added that Belmont has scales we could see operate for future reference.  Jeff discussed the loader that Johnny requested in the CIP and that the current one did not have enough hours on it.  Jeff suggested that Johnny research the  restoration of the current one so we could get the life expectancy out of it, Johnny agreed.

Police Department, Chief Steve Hankard

Chief Hankard met with the Budget Committee to present the FY14 budget for the Police Department.  Chief discussed the increase in the salaries to his budget to equal about 3.5% above what the BOS recommended.  Chief discussed how important it was to keep is staff and it is a huge part of the moral being high and it is a benefit to the town when officers stay on board to get to know the town and its people.  The other increase Chief reports is to the gasoline line item.  Jeff reminded that other towns don’t offer the same benefits we do, as we are one of the few towns who pay 100% of the health insurance premium.  Jeff wants to keep everyone mindful of the comparisons being more “apple” to “apple”  for salary and benefits when making our decision.  Dave reports the BOS are working on a pay scale for next year (FY15) for town employees that would include DPW, Police, Fire, etc. and will be working via department head requests.  Chief reports that all 3 patrolman are making the same salary and have different years of service but same pay.  Line item .900 for Human society didn’t get billed for FY12 and the FY year is closed but we have been billed for FY13.
At 8:30pm Jeff Jenkins made a motion to extend the meeting 30 minutes, 2nd by Roger all were in favor.

Jeff mention to the Chief that the request he placed for CIP for the $10k for R&D for the building renovations for new facilities will be included in the warrant article for new buildings.  Lastly the Chief stated that the Interceptor this year would be the same cost as last year.

Other

Chair Leighton stated we needed to reaffirm the vote from last meeting for the Fire Dept now that we had an actual number.  Jeff made a motion  to reaffirm the Fire Dept recommendation for the amount of $304, 743, 2nd by Dave all were in favor.  

The committee discussed that after review of the budget presented tonight they were feeling the DPW lines, some seemed light and others were heavy and Dave mentioned he would like to see spare tires for the trucks.  Dave made a motion to accept the DPW/Streets budget for $714,753, 2nd by Chair Leighton all were in favor.

Chair Leighton made a motion to accept the Transfer station budget for $134,533, 2nd by Roger all were in favor.  

Chair Leighton made a motion to accept the Police Department budget as recommended by the BOS for  $412,750, keeping them at the 2.5% raises, 2nd by Dave all were in favor.  

Dave discussed that he was going to ask Guy Guinta to join the budget committee as he was not clear as to what the budget committee does.  Katy stated that the Budget committee was presented with the BOS budget and if Dave needed to pick things apart or ask further details on behalf of the BOS then he should have done that at their table, that the Budget committee is not responsible for personnel matters unrelated to the work of this committee.  Each board has a statutory requirement and recently people have been complaining that responsibilities are being clouded or intertwined and not appropriate when conducting town business. 
Adjourn


At 9:24pm, Katy Wells made a motion to adjourn, 2nd by Chair Leighton, all were in favor.

Respectfully submitted,  

Katy Wells, Budget Committee Member

 Secretary

